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The Lake Township regular meeting was held on Monday, February 13, 2023, at the Lake 

Township Municipal Building.  

  

*Present were Supervisors Fred Elder, Harry Fairlamb, Jon Gander and Secretary Deanna 

Yarnell.  

 

*Guests: Marty Oberman 

 

* Chairman Elder opened the meeting at 8:00p.m.  

 

Minutes were read and approved by a motion from Elder 2nd by Fairlamb 

 

Chairman Elder recognized guest Marty Oberman. Mr. Oberman thanked the Supervisors for the 

work on Vernon Road, but unfortunately the holes are coming back.  The Supervisors had a 

discussion about the ongoing issue with several township roads and the search for more 

permanent solutions. 

 

Phone quotes were tabled until next month because of a lack of choices.  Mrs. Yarnell will reach 

out to more haulers for quotes. 

 

Treasurer Report:  General Fund:  57,898.21 

  State Fund Checking  37,288.99 

 

Resolution to join the Delaware COG for the 2023 Tar and Chip was approve by a motion from 

Gander 2nd by Fairlamb. 

 

Motion to move the Treasurer’s bond to Anderson Insurance in the amount of 230,000.00 by 

Fairlamb 2nd by Elder.  A savings of $67.00.  

 

Motion to bid lawn mowing of Cemeteries and Jack Jones Baseball Complex by Elder 2nd by 

Fairlamb. 

 



Supervisors had a discussion about paving projects for 2023.  Suggested roads are Gander and 

Parker.  The Supervisors along with Jonathan Schiestle will look into a DCNR grant for dirt 

roads for Lyons Road as well as South Vernon. 

 

A letter and copy of the Junk Ordinance should be sent to Fairalite Clark about the trash on the 

property on Lake Hill.  

 

Bills were approved and paid.   

 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:35 PM 

 

Deanna L Yarnell 

Lake Township Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

          


